
 

Volleyball Coaches Advisory Committee Meeting 

October 31, 2019 

The Volleyball Coaches Advisory Committee met in the Activities Association Office on October 31, 2019 at 

2:00 p.m.  Advisory Committee members present were Tom Williams, Piedmont High School; Erin Basinger, 

Corn Bible Academy; Heath Kufahl, Christian Heritage Academy; Jenny Pearson, Cascia Hall Preparatory 

School; Jamie Fithian, Skiatook High School; and Todd Goolsby - OSSAA.   

The meeting was called to order and claim forms, the role of the committee, and the protocol for advancing 

action items on the agenda were discussed.   

1. A motion was made by Tom Williams to increase the number of scrimmage dates to six, where a maximum 

of two would be allowed after the beginning of the season, seconded by Jenny Pearson. Vote: 5-0 Yes: 

Basinger, Fithian, Kufahl, Pearson, Williams 

2. A motion was made by Tom Williams to increase the allowable matches for Junior High/Middle School 

to 15 matches and 3 Tournaments, seconded by Heath Kufahl. Vote: 5-0 Yes: Basinger, Fithian, Kufahl, 

Pearson, Williams 

3. A motion was made by Heath Kufahl to survey the Class 3A/4A Volleyball playing schools to move the 

Class 3A/4A State Tournament from Friday-Saturday of Week 14, to Friday-Saturday of Week 15, 

seconded by Tom Williams. Vote: 5-0 Yes: Basinger, Fithian, Kufahl, Pearson, Williams 

 

Discussion Items: 

1. Move start date to August 1 and allow teams to attend team camp after July 15. 

2. Address language in OSSAA Volleyball Manual as it pertains to the season limitations of 15 matches 3 

tournaments or 12 matches and 4 tournaments. 

3. Off Season Practice  

 

With no other business the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Todd Goolsby 

Assistant Director 


